
Town of Little Black
June 7, 2020

Chairman Hoffman called the 2020 board of review to order at 6 PM
for the purpose of closing board of review until a later date
for completion of the assessment roll. The date set for open 
book will be August 20, 5 PM to 7 PM. Board of review is 
scheduled for August 28, 2020, 5 PM to 7 PM. Chad made up 
motion to close board of review. Dan seconded. Motion 
carried.
Present for the June town meeting was Dan Hoffman, Bryan Jochimsen,
Chad Smith, JoAnn Smith, and Marian Nernberger. Also present were three town
residents. Dan called the meeting to order at 6 PM and asked JoAnn to read the 
May minutes. Chad made a motion to accept the minutes as written. 
Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

Bills: Upon review of the bills Chad made a motion to accept the bills as 
presented. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

Road report: The repair of Gibson is underway. Dan made a motion that American
Asphalt will be the contractor doing blacktop on the 2 miles south of Stetsonville 
A, Bryan seconded. Motion carried.
Dust control: Bryan made a motion to get 2 loads of dust control this year.
Chad seconded. Motion carried.
Also discussed was gravel for Hemlock, County line Road, and Elm. County line 
Road has a couple of bad soft spots.

Chuck Zenner: Chuck reported that the County passed the 9 ½ million dollar
commitment for broadband. He also reported that the Chelsea dam situation
is up in the air again.

Centennial Community Center: Marian reported that the hall has opened up
as of last week, and had a wedding last weekend.
There will be a Father’s Day buffet, and be done as a carryout.

Planning committee: The planning committee met and Steve Suchomel
resigned as chairman. The committee then appointed Romy Kowalski as the new 



chairman. Frank Bohte’s term has expired, chairman Hoffman reappointed him 
for another three-year term. The committee’s terms will rotate unless somebody 
resigns.

Treasures report: The starting balance is $243,771.04. The income for the month
was 24,373.54 .
Expenses paid $7415.30 Leaving a balance of $259,729.20. Chad made a motion
to accept the treasurer’s report. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

Next meeting: July 12 2020 at six PM

Chad made a motion to adjourn at 6 o’clock. Bryan seconded. Motion carried.

JoAnn Smith Sec.


